
City of Harrisonburg 
Public Information Office 
409 South Main Street 
Harrisonburg, Virginia 22801 
540-432-8931 (office) 

 

 

For Immediate Release 
February 9, 2016 
 
Contact:  Mary-Hope Vass, Public Information Officer 
  540.432.8931 
  MaryHope.Vass@HarrisonburgVA.gov  
   

Temporary Street Closure for Bridge Repairs 
Harrisonburg, Va. – The city’s Public Works Department will temporarily close a street to allow for repair 
work to be completed on a bridge over the railroad tracks.  

Work will take place starting on Thursday, February 11 at 10:00 a.m. until Friday, February 12 at 5:00 p.m. 
During this time, Water Street, from Liberty Street to the wooden bridge over the railroad tracks will be 
closed. Traffic will still be allowed in and out of the parking lot near this bridge but the bridge will be closed 
to pedestrian traffic.  

Norfolk Southern will be making emergency repairs to some bridge deck timbers on the wooden bridge over 
the railroad.  

This schedule can be subject to change due to weather conditions and unforeseen maintenance on 
equipment.  

 

Who will notify you if an emergency-related event is happening in Harrisonburg or Rockingham County? Sign 
up to receive free alerts through the Harrisonburg and Rockingham County Emergency Alert System by 
visiting www.HREmergencyAlert.com.  
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